Board of County Commissioners

Workshop:  Discuss the Concept of the Capital City

To the Sea Loop Bicycle/Pedestrian Trail

November 19, 2009

The Board of County Commissioners in and for Wakulla County, Florida met for a Workshop on Thursday, November 19, 2009 with Chairman Howard Kessler presiding.  Present were Commissioners Green, Artz, Brock, and Stewart (absent).  Also, present were County Administrator Ben Pingree, County Attorney Heather Encinosa and Deputy Clerk Evelyn Evans.

5:25 p.m.  Meeting called to order.

The meeting is held to discuss the concept of the “Capital City to the Sea Loop” bicycle/pedestrian trail.

The proposed concept involves developing a bicycle/pedestrian loop from Tallahassee through St. Marks, Panacea, Sopchoppy, with a link to Carrabelle, and back to Tallahassee as a continuous loop connecting three counties, four municipalities, and many unincorporated towns and communities.  The majority of the loop will be within Wakulla County.

The Board has approved a Resolution supporting the concept of the trail as it is the first step in pursuing federal funding.

This trail goes through the National Forest and has an impact on the hunters and will need to have a satisfactory agreement.

There being no further business to come before the Board, the meeting adjourned at 6:15 p.m.
